
 

 

 

Last Sunday was the end of the Church liturgical year, “The Feast of Christ the 
King”. This coming weekend, we celebrate the first week of Advent. 

At the OLD 9am Mass on the weekend, Bishop David Walker spoke specifically 
to the students of Year 6 who received special ‘attention’ at this “Year 6 
Transition to High School Mass”. Bishop David asked the students to do two 
things – particularly during Advent: 

“Jesus is your friend … We talk to our friends … Make sure you talk to 
Jesus” 

“When you talk to Jesus, do as he asks … Indeed, Jesus simply asks us to 
love all ‘others’ like He loves us” 

I hope and pray that we (ie we adults) can try to do what Bishop David has 
urged the students to do too. 

One final note: I am still watching and waiting for our Advent agapanthus 
plants outside the office to show at least the flower bud on a long stalk … I 
can’t see a thing! 

Special Invitation for all Parents: 

I am pleased to invite all Parents and Friends to a special Thank You Afternoon 

Tea on Friday 30 November 2.15pm. 

At this Thank You Afternoon Tea, there will be more than a slice of cake and 

coffee; I am excited to announce that there will be live entertainment provided 

by the students in our Junior Choir and Senior Choir. 

We hope to see you 30/11/18 @ 2.15pm in the COLA. 

From all the staff and students at OLD. 

Tuesday Morning Masses 8am – Alternatively at St Pius/Mercy College: 

During 2018, many OLD students, staff 
and parents have benefited from the 
Tuesday morning Masses at St Pius/
Mercy. 

This morning (27/11) OLD presented a 
thank you gift to St Pius. The gift was a 
candle with three school logos (ie 
Mercy, St Pius, OLD). Next week Tues 4 
Dec at 8am we will present a similar gift 
to Mercy College. The accompanying 
photo is of Gwenaelle and Gabby 
presenting the gift this morning. 

I thank Mrs Gray for organising the 
wonderfully special gifts … Everyone is 
welcome to attend! 

COMING EVENTS   

Thurs 29 Year 6 Graduation 

Liturgy 10am 

Fri 30 P&F Thank you 

afternoon tea 2.15pm 
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Mon 3 Parent Session on 

MAI Assessments 6pm 

Wed 5 Band performance 
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1.30pm 
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P+F Leadership Team: 

I will be meeting with the 2019 OLD P+F Leadership Team this evening (27/11) for the first time. This will 
be a critical meeting to plan for the full 2019 year. 

I remind all families that the OLD P+F Leadership Team exists primarily to lead, promote and build 
‘engagement’. 

Just as a reminder, our School P+F Leadership Team for 2019 is: 

President   - Catherine Moores (Grace KB and Alex 3G) 

Vice President   - Kate Stipo (Liana 5B and Sophia 3B) 

Secretary  - Philip Munro (Lana 1B) 

Class Parents’ Leader s- Katerina Planska and Katie Crichton (Kristof 1B & Francesco 4G  and Benjamin 1G & 

Jasmine 3G) 

OLD Advisory Council: 

The OLD Advisory Council had its first meeting last week on Tuesday evening. 

This meeting was an important ‘get to know you’ meeting, but it also served to reinforce the purpose of 

the group. 

The following is what we, as a team, are aspiring to: 

       We will be impartial, objective and capable of representing the wider school and parish body 

of people 

       We will be representatives ‘of the people’, ‘for the people’ 

       We will network effectively within the school/parish community 

       We will be people of action, not just ‘advisors’ 

       We will be focused on the OLD School Vision/Mission 

       At all times, we will have the students’ learning and spiritual wellbeing at the centre of all 

decision making  

Just as a reminder, our School Advisory Council representatives are: 
Council Members: 

Cassie Cook - Teacher  

Camilla Brown – Teacher 

Janine Webster – Niall KG and Callum 3G  

Nigel Carpenter – Rachel 2G 

Tamara Munro – Lana 1B  

Richard Ang - Tessa 3B and Lindsay 6G 

Bernadette Ho – Anastasia 1G and Genevieve 4G 

Philip Ledlin - Principal 

The Principal’s Piece CONT. 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Parent Information Session: The MAI assessment: On Monday 3rd December; 6-7pm, I will be holding an 
information session to explain the MAI assessment. The MAI (Mathematical Assessment Instrument) is a one-on-
one assessment that ALL children will participate in on the first day of the 2019 school year (as they have done so 
for the past few years). During this session I will be explain the purpose of this assessment; what kind of data it 
provides teachers and the school; what the assessment is teaching us about your children; how teachers use the 
data and I will be showing some examples of the questions. This is a very important assessment as it does not 
inform us of how fast your child can recite Mathematical facts, such as their times tables, but what strategies they 
use to problem solve. Please email the school if you will be attending this information session. 

 

We still need your help!!!  

Swimming Carnival Parent Helpers: Thank to all the parents and carers who have offered to assist at our 
Swimming Carnival on the 12th December – we now have two very kind fathers offering to help us in the pool, 
thank you! Please remember to let me know if your plans change and you are available to help. 

 

Swimming Carnival dismissal: As the swimming carnival ends at 1.30pm parents have the choice to take their 
child/ren home directly from the carnival. However, students will not be dismissed until the carnival has 
concluded at 1.30pm. If you would like to take your child home directly from the carnival please fill in the form 
below and hand in to your classroom teacher ASAP (as we need to book buses). If pick up plans change please 
inform your class teacher via a written note prior to the carnival. Parents will be required to sign their child out 
from the teacher on duty on the colour house; NOT the classroom teacher. 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Child’s name:                                           Child’s class:                                           Child’s colour house: 

 

I will be taking my child home directly from the swimming carnival at 1.30pm. 

 

I give permission for __________________________ to take my child home directly from the swimming carnival. 

I understand my child will be dismissed at 1.30pm, when they are signed out from the colour house teacher. 

 

Name:                                                                Signature:                                              Date: 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Year 6 Parish Mass Last Sunday – Thank you! 

Thank you to the many Year 6 students and families who were 

able to attend the Year 6 Parish Mass last Sunday.  Bishop David 

spoke to the students about what sets Catholic Schools apart 

from other schools and that it is our teachings about Jesus.  

Students will hopefully leave OLD with a strong connection with 

Jesus and feel His support and love throughout their lives.  Jesus is 

your friend and just as you talk with your friends everyday you 

should also talk with Jesus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whole School Year 6 Graduation Liturgy – This Thursday! 

The WHOLE SCHOOL LITURGY FOR THE YEAR 6 GRADUATION IS ON THURSDAY 29TH OF NOVEMBER at 10am.  This 

is a major school event and we hope the whole school community all turns out for this special occasion to 

celebrate the graduation of these beautiful students.  They have led the school and cared for all students 

throughout the year, so your attendance and support would be most appreciated.   

 

Parents of Year 6 cannot miss this special Liturgy 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 
 

Christmas Concert with Andrew Chinn – 5pm 

An important WHOLE SCHO0L EVENT and date for your diaries:  Friday 
December 14th in the Church at 5pm 

 

All students will be performing with their classes and they will need to 
wear Christmas Colours, except for Year 2, who need to wear WHITE.  
Please note students go home at the end of the normal school day and 
return to school later.  More details soon. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

 

 

Christmas Social Justice Initiatives: collection ends this Friday! 

Thank you to the Year 2 classes who are kindly leading our Christmas collection for St Vinnies.  Please see the 

information in this newsletter for the food item request for your class.   

Kindy are busy making and writing personalised Christmas cards for the elderly citizens at the Dougherty Centre. 

 

Thank you to the whole school for your donations at the school disco.  Some gifts were donated for the Kmart 

wishing tree and many items were kindly donated for Matt Talbott.  It is so wonderful to be a part of a community 

that pulls together so generously for the care of the poor and vulnerable.  Thanks again. 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 
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Lunch Orders: 

When you are ordering on QKR please ensure you tick the correct date for lunch order 
delivery and you proceed all the way through to the receipt received screen. 

Leaving Students—end 2018 

If your family is moving from OLD school at the end of 2018 (except Yr 6 families), please 
be sure to alert OLD via the form attached in this newsletter. 

Return to school dates 2019: 

Wed 30—Thurs 31 January: Best Start and MAI  

Fri 1 February: 1st day Yr 1—6 

Mon 4 February: Kindergarten 1st day 8.30-12 

Tues 5 February: Kindergarten 1st full day 8.30-3pm 

Messages from the office 
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Camp Australia 
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Above is the canteen roster & there are still a few spots to fill. The canteen is open Monday -= Friday 12.40—1.40pm, so just 

an hour of your time is all that is needed. If you are able to fill and of the orange highlighted spots please email 

olodcanteen@yahoo.com.au 

The kids thank you for your assistance! 
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